Yale Environmental Health & Safety

135 College Street, Suite 100 New Haven, Connecticut 06510-2411

> Telephone: 203 785-3550 Fax: 203 785-7588

ehs.yale.edu

June 1, 2020

Mr. Steven Courtemanche U.S. NRC Region I 2100 Renaissance Blvd., Suite 100 King of Prussia, PA 19406-2713

Subject:

Statement on Annual Test Letter

Dear Mr. Courtemanche,

Per your request, I write in response to your recent communication regarding Yale University's Annual Financial Test Submittal letter dated September 25, 2019. You have requested a statement clarifying the listed Certified Amount for license number 06-00183-03 in the table within that letter.

The Yale University letter dated September 25, 2019 indicated the *Certified Amount or Current Cost Estimate* for this license is \$1,055,726. This figure represents the current cost estimate from the 2018 updated Decommissioning Funding Plan (DFP) accepted by the NRC in July, 2018. Yale's Self Guarantee and Certificate of Financial Assurance documents still listed the previous amount of \$1,076,670. The September 25th letter should have thus listed this figure (\$1,076,670) instead of the current approved Cost Estimate amount (\$1,055,726) from the latest DFP update.

Thank you for noting that this needed clarification and for accepting this written statement as a correction. A new Certificate of Financial Assurance is being prepared and this should correct the problem moving forward.

I can be reached at 203.737.2140 or via email at tammy.stemen@yale.edu if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Tammy Stemen, CHP Radiation Safety Officer